

	PARKS AND COUNTRYSIDE SERVICES
ALLOTMENT ADVISORY GROUP
Minutes of Meeting
Tuesday 24th September 2024, 6-8pm
The Circle 33 Rockingham Lane



Present: 


Councillor Brian Holmshaw (Chair) 
James Musgrave, Allotment Manager          

Jane Bullimore, Allotment Officer (Minutes)
Phil Webster, Sheffield Allotment Federation, Roe Woods and Parson Cross Societies
Catherine Marshall-Marsden, Manor Allotment Society

David Martin, Roscoe Plantation Allotment Society

David Marshall, Roscoe Plantation Allotment Society

Lee Vallett, Rivelin Valley Allotment Society

Fred Oldham, Norton St Pauls Allotment Society
Charlotte Forsyth, Norton Lees Allotments

Ann Marshall, Woodseats Allotment Society
Colin Williams, Ecclesall Allotment Association

Rob Hawkins Hangingwater Allotments/Federation

Dan Bilton, Morley Street Allotment Society

Sue Hinde, Crookes Quarry Allotment Society

Councillor Curtis Crossland SCC

Councillor Mark Whittaker SCC
Councillor Cliff Woodcraft SCC
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	Introduction
Councillor Brian Holmshaw introduced everyone to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence
Archer Lane allotments
Peter Keen, Hangingwater Allotments
Councillor Barbara Masters
Minutes and Matters Arising 
The group went through previous minutes and matters arising.  There was a feeling that the event information needed to move forward.  There was suggestion that information regarding events went on website and in the revised handbook.  Allotment Office concern that events should be run by societies or organised groups rather than individual tenants.  Question raised about where no society on site.  Lee Vallett asked if there could be a section on the website which was purely information for societies.  It was agreed we can look into his.
James Musgrave suggested that societies can attend the Green and Open Spaces Forum meetings as useful discussions there.

The Green and Open Spaces Strategy was circulated prior to the meeting.  The document is available online.

No update on starter plots but something we eed to return to so that societies have some clearer guidance.

James asked the group if they would consider broadening the group’s membership to include other constituted groups on site.  An approach has been made to him and Brian.  It is permitted according to the terms of reference but James asking group’s views.  Introducing other groups could help with wider representation and could improve our understanding of under-represented sites.  Any concerns to James.  Phil Webster said he would support the move if it meant broader representation, Lee Vallett agreed.
Catherine Marshall-Marsden said she felt some people from manor Allotments would be more comfortable attending if hey didn’t have  to attend on their own.  Councillor Holmshaw said they could come along with a mentor until they gained confidence.

James agreed to share the Terms of Reference for the group.  If approaches made to attend we can support.

Water contract details – James can share this with anyone in group who would like a copy – requests to James.   Phil asked why the repairs had been made to the drive when suffered water damage. 
Query re knotweed – previous minutes said September but not done as yet.  Rob Hawkins concerned not treating at right time.  James said contractors have been appointed to treat and will be spraying and injecting stems. James asked any new reports or queries to be passed to the office.

Ann Marshall queried whether we have decided to insist that burning is done in bins.  James said we can recommend this but can’t enforce.

Minutes agreed as true record

2024 Allotment competition 
James informed the group that the competition had gone well though there were fewer entrants than in other years. 26 in total.  He thanked the judges Jillian Creasy and Ted Talbot, Ferndale for sponsoring the environmental award and Warren Martin for his superb repair of the Bolton Cup.
James said he had received feedback that tenants would like to see the criteria that they are being judged on.  It was agreed to send scoring sheets out to entrants in future.

We are hoping the Councils Communications Team will do some publicity for us.  Details have been passed on.  

Brian Holmshaw said the competition presentation evening that he attended had been very successful.  Rob Hawkins asked how many sites were represented.  14 in total.  Brian said it might be a good idea to have a young allotmenteers category in future. Dan Bilton asked if we could consider having young person’s scarecrow category or family allotment category.
Lee Valett asked that the competition be promoted more with the Bolton Cup coming up to its 100th anniversary.  He felt it would be good to have some more positive publicity.  Catherine Marshall Marsden would like to see the competition publicity go out earlier so people consider entering.  James said that it is advertised in newsletter.  Catherine said if ates confirmed further in advance then it can be put up on group’s social media, notice boards etc.  Rob Hawkins said info for notice boards could be combined with Spring Inspections
Starter Plots
Item deferred as Steve Marples who was to present not at meeting.  Dan Bilton said societies still need clarification about whether societies can levy a fee.  Morley Street had charged a small admin fee.  Dan said the money raised would be re-invested in the site and this was agreed as a way forward.

Fred Oldham said that at Norton St Pauls there is no availability for starter plots – he asked about the process.  James said that we can’t assign a plot to the society where there is a list and demand.  Dan said the starter plots at Morley Street had been used by people from different locations across the city.
Raising the profile of Society events
Discussion was held about broadening out invites to society events.  While some events are quite site specific was feeling others would be useful to share.  Ann Marshall gave the example of the apple pressing day at Woodseats.  Rob Hawkins said traditionally Allotment Soup events had been shared.
Catherine said that events at the manor site had been shared with other organisations operating locally and members of the public.

Update on handbook
Handbook is progressing.

Council’s digital strategy is slowly moving forward.  Council want to move digital stuff forward.  Legal have confirmed that Allotment Services can move to operating digitally.  There is an understanding that people will have concerns about this.  Brian Holmshaw said that we need to look at those who are digitally excluded.
Allotments Service are beginning to look at using more digital communication.  We recently sent out generic hedge e-mail to a number of sites saying that it is time to get hedges reduced.  Dan Bilton says that this had confused and angered some tenants.  Jane Bullimore explained that she had inspected the Morley Street site and sent letters to those whose hedges were too high.  She said in retrospect she should have left a gap between the generic e-mail and inspection letters.  Lee said that the e-mail had also caused some concerns at Roscoe Plantation and that we should be clear the e-mail is to all tenants not just those whose hedges are too high. Noted by Allotments Team.
Sheffield Plan – Biodiversity
Brian Holmshaw said have been offered a talk at Advisory on the above.  The Ecology Team would come in and do a presentation for us.  Would the group be interested?  Consensus was – yes, as long as pertinent to Allotments – rather than broader presentation.  Other speakers could be considered too.  Request was made that presentations could be recorded for those who couldn’t attend.  Allotments Team to look into this.

Ann Marshall said happy to host event at Woodseats.  Catherine Marshall Marsden said Frog Life have done a talk at the Manor in the past and helped allotmenteers on site.  Suggestions for speakers welcomed.
Sharing Network
Ann Marshall had spoken to James regarding a sharing network for power tools/machinery.  James has looked into that from the Council side but because of procurement and health and safety issues this isn’t feasible. 

Question put to Advisory Group members as to whether they can organise a tool share.  Ann Marshall said that they have an apple press that can be shared.  Will need more discussion amongst societies.  Question raised around public liability.  Dan Bilton said maintaining the tools is also an issue.
Lee Vallett said RVAS had hired a chipper recently to chip goat willow and it had been very successful.  Now looking to buy a chipper.
Phil Webster said that Green City Action loan tools from Abbeyfield House in Abbeyfield Park.
Site Inspections
Phil Webster said he did site inspection with Allotment Officer last year and identified 20 plots that needed letters.  He said he was frustrated that the same plots are still unworked.
James explained that the process to get someone off a plot can be lengthy.  Initially we send a non-cultivation letter .  People can request more time to get their plots in order.  If the plot remains unworked an NTQ can be issues but there is a right of appeal.  The Allotments Team are legally bound to follow this process but do understand (and often share) tenant’s frustrtation. In addition to this; a plot can be re-let and remain unworked even once a new tenant is on and so the process begins again.  We can immediately go to a Notice to Quit if a plot is not worked at all within 3 months – but again there is a right of appeal. 
Phil Webster asked why we have to offer plots one by one – can we not release them as a group.  James said we have to act fairly and by offering multiple plots we could be accused of acting unfairly or making mistakes.  It could lead to ill will on site.  

Dave Marshall said he felt current letting process takes too long.  Fred asked if we had considered less formal routes.  Brian Holmshaw suggested we look at other Council’s letting policies.  Dan Bilton asked if we split plots.  James said we do look at that but take each plot on merit and look at what applicants are requesting.
Dave Martin asked if societies could approach tenants who are not working their plots.  James said that this is best left to the Allotments Team

James said we are still seeking funding for plots currently classed as unlettable.  A query was raised about the Riverside Sewardship Company clearing plots.  They have been appointed by us as they won the Woodlands contract.  It is not a service that they provide free of charge.

Locks and costs
Item raised by Michael Booth – not at meeting so item deferred
AOB

Anti social behaviour
Dave Martin continuing to meet with Police and local LAC.  He reminded everyone to use the allotment site postcode when reporting a crime.  

Catherine Marshall Marsden said Manor Society has links with the Police and the LAC but feels we need better relations with the Police.  She had to be really tenacious when there were issues on the Manor site last year.  She says as a result of what happened some people are still scared to go onto the site.
Lee Vallett asked about CCTV.  He feels that there is never any movement on this.  James said there remains a lot of unresolved issues.  David Martin asked about wildlife cameras.  These should be used within lots rather than in shared spaces.  Catherine also reported that there are differing views from different Police officers as to whether footage is admissible.
RHS Visit

James said he has been approached by the RHS about doing allotment site visits in Sheffield.  He said this is a welcome approach and would like societies to co-ordinate visits with the RHS.

Labour Councillor Representation
Rob Hawkins asked why there were no Labour Councillors at the meeting.  Councillor Mark Whittaker, who was at the meeting introduced himself as a new Labour Councillor.
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	Date of next meeting
No meeting to be held in December.  Brian Holmshaw suggested a Christmas gathering – dates to be circulated
	JM
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